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Monthly Newsletter of the St Louis Chapter 

Buick Club of America 

Volume XXXVIII No. 9 September 2019 

Director’s Letter          October, 2019 

 
Greetings, 

 
September was a busy month for events; starting off with the BBQ and meeting at our 

house, the Wheels in Motion Car Show and the MID-MO event with the MidAmerica 

Chapter. 

 

The September BBQ / Meeting once again proved to be one of our better-attended events.  

We have been doing this long enough that some folks are getting to be known by their sig-

nature dishes; Ted’s bean salad and Dave’s (actually Louise’s) Lemon Meringue pies, how-

ever this year we were missing Maggie Wester’s fruit pies and thanks to supplier problems, 

we had to substitute our beef brisket with pulled pork and pulled chicken.  All in all, we 

still had way too much great food, too many desserts, and as usual; no one went home hun-

gry.  Okay, excuse me, I said “too many desserts” and as I write this, I can already hear 

Jeanne telling me “you can never have too many desserts!”  Oh well…  All in all, it was a 

perfect day for a BBQ and this year we even had a little extra entertainment with the planes 

flying over from the Chesterfield Air Show.  Ted Becker and Bill Landers also used this op-

portunity to inventory the club’s Regional Trailer, thank you. 

 

Wheels in Motion Car Show; well we thought last year’s event was cold and miserable but 
this year’s event was a wash, literally.  Yes, it was rained out and canceled.  The unfortu-
nate part of this is, the proceeds from this event benefit The National Children’s Cancer So-
ciety.  And as you know, our club sets-up and runs the snow cone tent for this event and we 
typically raise over $300.00 each year for this cause.  So for this year, nothing…???   

Do I hear a motion for a donation to The National Children’s Cancer Society? 
 
Last week we had the long awaited MID-MO Tour, which was a joint event between the 
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Gateway Chapter and the MidAmerica Chapter. The primary purpose of this 
event was to provide us with an opportunity to reach across the state and meet 
the BCA members in the Kansas City area as well as supporting a worthy cause 
for our veterans by attending the Annual VA/Vet Center Car Show in Columbia, 
MO.  While I clearly understand and can appreciate the numerous conflicts with 
everyone’s schedule, I also have to admit I was a little disappointed in the lack 
of representation from our Chapter.  So with that, I offer a special THANK YOU 
to Ted Becker, Bill and Ginny Landers, Pete Nathan and Jeanne for attending 
this event.  Ted also has photos and coverage of the event following in the Ga-
zette.   
 
Upcoming Events: 

October 12th, we have our “Cruise to the Wall” event. This is another special event for me 
and hopefully for our veterans.  We will start our tour with lunch at Mary Jane’s Burgers 
and Brew in Perryville, MO and then proceed to the Missouri National Veterans Memorial, 
to see the new Vietnam Wall memorial that’s a duplicate of the one in Washington DC.  Fol-
lowing the memorial we will head back to Saint Genevieve and relax at the Cave Vineyard 
winery. 
 
Looking ahead to our November Meeting; we have our annual Salute to our Veterans along 
with our annual Food Drive, so now is a good time to start stocking up on canned goods and 
box foods for this event. 

 

All for now…  
Enjoy! 

Chet 

 

 

Meeting Minutes, September 7th, 2019 
• The September BBQ and meeting was held at Chet and Jeanne Pa-

lumbo’s home in Defiance, MO.  The meeting was facilitated by Chet 
Palumbo, Director.   30 Members were present. 

• Chet opened the meeting with The Pledge of Allegiance of the United 
States and thanked everyone for attending.  

• The August Meeting Minutes were approved as printed in the Gazette. 
Motion made by Bob Brasses, second by Dave Smith, approved by all.  

• The Club welcomed new member Harold Rachow who owns two Gran 
Nationals both ‘87’s.  

 
Member News: 

• Maggie Wester; Ted Becker learned that Maggie is in a nursing home, 
the Jerseyville Manor, in Jerseyville, IL, Room 114. Ted told of his in-
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vestigative work driving to Maggie’s home, speaking with a neighbor and then call-
ing four local nursing homes in order to find Maggie in Jerseyville Manor.  Chet 
and Jeanne plan to make a visit in the near future.  A card was signed by all attend-
ing the BBQ. 

• Angela and Geoff Lockett are in Florida visiting their new granddaughter. 
 

Member “Check In” 
• Gene Bossaller and Barb Knudsen once again thanked all those who helped in the 

Troy Show. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: (Pete Nathan) 
• Motion made by Bob Merrick to accept the Treasurer’s Report, second by Bob  

Brasses, approved by all. 
 

BCA Club News: 
• National News:   

 2020 National Meet, Strongsville, OH, July 15 – 18, 2020 (Southside of 
Cleveland) 

 Room Rate: $109.00 
 Close to 600 miles, 9 hours from here. 

• Regional News:   
 2019 Regional Meet, Stillwater, Minnesota, August 21 – 24, 2019 

 Hosted by the Fireball Chapter, registration information in the Gazette 
 Chet and Jeanne Palumbo, Bill and Ginny Landers, Mark and 

Sheree Kistner, Richard and Vera Self attended the event 
 Event registration estimated at 100, with 90 cars on the show field, 

they also received numerous last minute entries. 
 Show attendees really liked our shirts for the 2020 Regional and 

many were sold at this event.  
 Chet reported that the boat ride and dinners out with the host club 

were very enjoyable. 
• 2019 Heartland Regional Meeting, held by John McCarthy, Director. 

 Bill and Ginny landers and Chet Palumbo represented the Gateway 
Chapter at the meeting. 

 Rock Valley chapter has withdrawn from hosting the 2021 Heartland Re-
gional.  There are no scheduled regional meetings after our 2020 Region-
al.   

 During the meeting, John took a wellness check of all chapters present 
and the overall theme seemed to be an ageing and declining membership.  
It appears that the Chicagoland, Gateway and maybe the Hawkeye 
Chapters are the healthiest chapters in the Heartland Region along with 
the gopher state of Minnesota. 

 John also asked for suggestions on what we could do to fill the void of the 
2021 Regional…FEEDBACK…????  

 During our roll-call, Chet shared with the group that we had a new Gate-
way Performance Chapter in St. Louis, and that news was well received. 

 We also had an opportunity to pitch the 2020 Heartland Regional / 
$20.00 Heartland Special at the meeting and again at the awards ban-
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quet. 
 

• Gateway Buick Performance Enthusiast Group (GBPEG) 
 The club received approval to join the BCA in July. 
 Gateway Performance group is heading to Grafton on Friday, September 13 

to firm up officers in their club, if anyone wants to travel along with them.  
 

Old Business: 
• Name Tags: (Pete Nathan) 

 See Pete if you have not received your nametag or if you would like to 

order one. 

New Business:  
• 2020 Regional Event: 

 Host Hotel: Doubletree Hilton in Chesterfield, MO. week on September 
10th. 

 Sponsorship: St. Louis Buick Dealer Advertising Association.   
 Featured Vehicles: Convertibles and Modifieds. 

 2020 Activities 
 Tours; Fast Lane Classic Cars Inc., old St. Charles with guided tour 

by Joseph Yochim, Box lunch and Daniel Boone’s Home, driving tour 
of MO wine country, end at Chandler’s Winery 

 2020 Classes and Specialty Trophies 
 Trophy/Plaque pricing received from Incredible Engravings 
 Added Long Distance Award 

 Dash Plaques (Pete Nathan) 
 Purchased 250 plaques instead of 200 as that quantity received a 

better price.  
 All attending the September BBQ/Meeting received one 

 Graphics/Tee Shirts  
 Available for sale, see Chet.  Tee Shirts $15.00 and Polo Shirts 

$20.00 
 Registration Form and Event Flier Complete; 2020 Heartland Regional 

 $20.00 Heartland Special, All Registrations and Banquet Meals = 
$20.00 

 Information Packets with Registration Forms:   
 Packets were distributed with the 2019 Heartland Regional Reg-

istration Packets in Stillwater MN and were also distributed to 
the Directors of other Chapters to bring back to their members. 

 Melanie Mauser, Director of the Chicagoland Chapter also took 
packets and our Regional Banner and will display it at the No-

vember, 2019 Muscle Car and Corvette Nationals in Chicago. 
 Advertising: (Ted Becker, Bill Landers, Chet Palumbo) 

 Event Ads have been submitted to the BCA Bugle, Buick Rod and 
Custom Association.  BCA Bugle Ad will start with the October 
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Issue, and a half page add will begin with the next quarterly 
newsletter with the BRCA. (Chet) 

 Chet sent invitations sent to the Directors of all Heartland Region 

Chapters inviting them to 2020 Heartland Regional. Invitations 
included a Flier and registration form. 

 Link and add Registration form to our Website…??? Bill is re-
viewing this to see if it can be done. 

 The 2020 flier and Registration form has been added to the end of 

the Gazette (Ted) 
 

 Regional Trailer:  
 Chet Palumbo brought the Regional Trailer to St. Louis, and 

Barb Knudsen has offered us a space for storage.    

 Ted Becker and Bill Landers reviewed to contents before 
the meeting, everything appears to be complete as listed 
on the inventory.  Plus there were plenty of class cards 
and ID lanyards left in the trailer that will be used for 
our show. 

 Saturday Lunch Opportunity on Show Field 
 ASSUME we need Hotel Approval.  Food trucks were 

suggested or Smokin Nobles.  Pete Nathan will check with 
the Hotel. 

• Website/Gazette (Bill Landers) 
 Feature a member’s car of the month possibly to alternate 

with Member Spotlight, or do both.  Ted Becker preferred to 
continue with the member spotlight and felt the Gazette al-
ready had too many pages to consider an additional feature.  
Still open for consideration… 

 
PAST Events (recap): (none) 
Upcoming CLUB Events: 

• September 8th --- Wheels in Motion Car Show – West Port Plaza    
 9:00 am – 4:00 p.m.  
 Proceeds from the event benefit The National Children’s Cancer Society 
 Car registration: $20 per car, first 150 cars receive a commemorative dash 

plaque 
 Our club sets-up and runs the snow cone tent. Event canceled due to rain.  

• September 28th - 2019 MID-MO Tour - Joint event with the MidAmerica 
Chapter:  

 Annual VA/Vet Center Car Show, 899 Hospital Drive, Columbia, MO 

65201 

 Meet at the Wright City I-70 Rest Area  
 Meet 7:45 a.m, Leave at 8:00 a.m. to cruise to Columbia 

 $10.00 Donation 
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 Registration: 7:30am to 12:00 noon 

 Car Show 10:00am – 2:00pm 

 Lunch: 11:00am – 1:00pm 

 Chet will email Pre-Register Information to all members 

• October 12th – “Cruise to the Wall” Perryville, MO 
 Meet at the Commuter Parking Lot at Vogel and Richardson Road 
 Meet 10:00 a.m, Leave at 10:15 a.m. to cruise to Perryville 
 Lunch at Mary Jane’s Burgers and Brew 

 102 N Jackson St, Perryville, MO 63775 
 573-547-6279 
 http://maryjaneburgers.com/ 

 Missouri’s National Veterans Memorial, with a duplicate of Washington 
DC’s Vietnam Memorial Wall. 

 1172 Veterans Memorial Parkway 
Perryville, Missouri 63775 

 (573) 547-2035 
 https://www.facebook.com/americaswall/ 

 Winery – Saint Genevieve, MO – TBD - WHERE…!!! Crown Valley 
near St. Genevieve will be considered.  

Upcoming Events (OTHER): 

• September 29th, 22nd Annual Charity Car Show,  

 Sponsored by the Daniel Boone Shrine Club 

 O’Fallon Plaza, $15.00 pre-registration and $20.00 Day of show,  
 Chet will email flier 

• October 12, Knights of Columbus, Car Truck, Tractor Family Fun Show 
 Immaculate Conception Church, 411 Palmer Road, Columbia IL 
 $15.00 Registration 
 (Contact: Steve Wilson, Gateway Olds Club…) 
 Chet will email flier 

50/50 Drawing: $_______ total, with $_______ going to ______________. No drawing 
was held as everyone was having just too good a time touring Chet’s fabulous garage 
and seeing his cars!   
 
Next Meeting:  

• October 7th – Monthly Meeting -- Sports Café in Bridgeton 
 Dinner at 6:00 p.m. meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 Address: 3579 Pennridge Drive, Bridgeton, 63044  (314) 298-1631 

 https://www.sportscafe.biz/ 

 

http://maryjaneburgers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/americaswall/
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By Monica Ledwon 

This month’s Gazette features Gary Heim owner of a gorgeous 1936 Buick 4 dr sedan that 

he practically reconstructed from the ground up.  Gary took the car to the recent Back to the 

Bricks Cruise in Flint, Michigan where it had special reserved parking front and center be-

cause it was a Buick.  

You know—you gotta start somewhere! 

Gary was born in Mexico, Missouri, grew up on a farm that has been owned by his family 

since the late 1800’s and was schooled in the Vandalia area.  After high school graduation, 

he joined the Navy. When finished with his military stint, he returned back to his roots on 

the land to grow crops of soy beans and corn and maintain a small herd of cattle.  Monsan-

to, Martha White and Quaker have been Gary’s customers. 

Gary’s interest in cars was formed early on as his father opted to open a Buick dealership in 

Vandalia for a few years in the mid to late fifties.  From twelve years old, Gary was around 

the gearhead scene working on cars.  When he was sixteen, his dad hired him as a trans-

porter to bring a new model back to town.  Gary was put on a train from Montgomery City 

to a garage on 18th street in St. Louis to retrieve the vehicle and drive it back to the dealer-

ship.  

As time went on Gary retired from farming in 1999 to relax. Then, in 2010, he started to 

collect project cars and possessed the skills to rebuild and restore them beginning with a 

1949 Chevy two-ton truck. He went on to complete work on a 1952 MG, 1941 Chevy half 
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ton pickup, 1931 Chevy cabriolet with rumble seat and then the magnificent ’36 Buick se-

dan. 

Seeing an ad in Hemmings in 2016 that had no picture but listed a price of $5000 with thou-

sands more worth of parts to be included in the sale, Gary was intrigued. It was a three-hour 

drive to Davenport, Iowa to first look at this Buick.  Finding it had mouse smells, and was 

stopped mid-restoration by the owner with the body left setting literally in pieces for eleven 

years, Gary passed.  But upon returning home, he was struck with “buyer’s remorse” shortly 

thereafter.  He headed back with trailer in tow and drove another three hours to seal the 

deal.  Gary says he paid $5000 for the car but trailered home $10,000 worth of parts, which 

were nicely organized, packed and labeled.  As he has a complete repair shop in one of the 

barns for making repairs on farm equipment, Gary set to work with steadfast patience.  A 

new engine was first on the list, so an ad for purchase was placed on Craig’s List and in the 

Buick Bugle for a 233c.i. straight 8 engine.  The ad was answered by none other than club 

member Al Tornabeni who wanted to change out his 36’s straight 8 engine for a Nailhead.  

Gary then bought and sent Al’s engine to Kansas City to be overhauled to original condition 

with crankshaft, rods and babbitt main bearings fit to perfection.  He expertly put the car 

back together in eight months, refurbishing the undercarriage, frame and body and installing 

a Hampton Coach interior kit.  His wife, Janet, prodded him along and referred to this pro-

ject as a “Big Boy’s Lego Kit”!  
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Gary retired from the labor intense chores of the family farm some twenty years ago and 

leases the land now for crop production.  His hobbies include volunteering at church activi-

ties and attending Masonic Lodge gatherings.  He and Janet have two children, Lynette and 

Luke, who both work in professional fields. Five grandchildren also expand the Heim clan. 

 

In 2017, Gary ventured out to show his beautiful black Buick at the club’s annual Shriner’s 

Show.  There, Pete and Ted put the pressure on him to join our Gateway Chapter.  Though 

Gary lives 90 miles northwest down I70 from STL in Middleton, Missouri, he plans on get-

ting together with us and helping out with 2020 Regional.  We are so lucky to have him!   
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At long last and through dedicated planning by directors Chet Palumbo and Ricky Pirch, 

our 2 clubs (Gateway and Mid America) were able to enjoy a day of cars and fellowship.  

It was a beautiful sunny day and prefect  weather for a car show.  It was also a great op-

portunity to join our fellow Heartland Region brethren and spend time getting to know 

each other.  All in all, a fine time was had by all. 
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Chet and Rich looking proud                                     Jeanne and Ginny guarding the Reatta 

Bill and Chris and the hot rod Regal                 Pete and Chris, Bill, Joe and Chet getting ready for lunch 

Pam, Jason and Ricky with the new Buick                      Janice being camera shy 
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The one thing that car folks seem to have in common is getting dirty.  A hard day of work-

ing on a car sure produces a lot of dirt, grit and grime on your hands. So how do you 

clean up afterwards?  Well, I may not have all the answers or even the right answers, but I 

sure do have a lot of practice. 

I seem to have a particular knack for getting exceedingly dirty working on cars.  In many 

ways, I feel like Pigpen in the Peanuts cartoon strip. I can just look at a car and get  dirty.  

In my younger days, a couple of us guys raced a late model stock car that was nearly a 

full time job.  One  time I was crawling out from under the car after changing a clutch.  

One of the guys looked at me laughing and said “Ted, you look like a used oil filter.”  

Back when I was in high school  (AKA—”Young and Stupid”) working on my 56 Ford, I 

would clean up with turpentine and Lava soap. Not recommended!! Fortunately, technol-

ogy has advanced and much better cleaners are available today with much better results 

and easier on the skin.  I thought I would share some of my experiences on the various 

products I use on a regular basis. 

The first product is GoJo or Goop.  They both make the same product that is, as far as I 

can tell, nearly identical.  This is probably the oldest paste type cleaner on the market to-

day.  It seems to be pretty much unchanged 

through the years.  It comes in a carton much 

like a cottage cheese carton and has the same 

consistency as Crisco shortening.  To use it, 

scoop out a glob and start rubbing away.  It 

is very effective at cleaning up most forms 

of grime. Since this is a waterless product, it 

has the big drawback of an oily residue it 

leaves behind.  Not sure if this is lanolin or 

some other form of oil, but it is a real prob-

lem to remove.  After using Goop, you need 

to wash with some form of hand soap sever-

al times to get it all off.  I have a carton of it, 

but use it very infrequently. 
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I belong to a rifle club and target shoot every once in a while.  Bullets are 

covered with a wax to lubricate the bullet as it goes down the barrel and also 

to avoid contact with the lead in the bullet. When you load ammo into a 

magazine, some of the lead inevitably ends up on your fingers. They have a 

cherry GoJo product there which is effective in removing the lead.  I use this 

product as well in my garage and like it very much.  It has pumice (ground 

up lava rock) and does a nice job of getting deep down into the crevasses on 

the skin surface.  It also leaves a little bit of the oiliness, but is very easy to 

clean with hand soap.  I like this product. 

 

I was at an auto parts store recently and saw a large bottle of Zep cherry 

cleaner.  Zep is a well respected name in industrial cleaning products and 

many of their products are used in industrial environments.  Based primarily 

on name reputation, I thought I’d buy a bottle of it and give it a try.  It looks 

much like the GoJo product but is quite a bit different. It is very oily, almost 

as much as Goop, but it really works.  I’m not sure I’ll buy another bottle 

when this is used up, but it really does a superior job of deep cleaning. 

Then there is my favorite—Fast Orange, by Permatex.  

This is an orange citrus oil based product.  They make 

either with or without pumice.  For pure cleaning pur-

poses, the pumice product is much better.  It comes in a 

pump dispenser and comes out in the consistency of 

plaster.  It really does a nice job and the oily residue is 

nearly non-existent.  I usually wash my  hands with soap afterwards, 

but sometimes this is not even necessary. 

 

On another trip to an auto parts store I saw a sale on a Purple Power 

hand cleaner, so I bought it.  Much like my purchase of the Zep prod-

uct, I bought this on the reputation of Purple Power since they make a 

really good line of water based cleaners similar to Simple Green.  It 

is similar to Fast Orange, but subtly different. Not sure if it is the grit-

tiness or just the texture, but I find it just a short notch below Fast 

Orange on my preference list.   

Since I talk about a final wash with hand soap, a word on which is 

preferable.  I am not a bar soap guy, so I don’t have a lot of experi-

ence here.  I’m sure that old Lava soap method would work well.  I 

much prefer the liquid soap from a pump dispenser.  There are gel type products like 

“Softsoap” and then there are the foam products.  I have had much better experience using 
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the foam products.  I normally give it a couple of pumps and rub it into my hands for 15 

seconds or so without water.  I then put my hands under the water and get the suds up and 

wash it all off clean.  Regardless of which cleaner I use, the foaming soap normally re-

moves all the oil after only one washing. 

There are a lot of other products on the market that also have their strengths and weak-

nesses.  I have no experience with anything other than what I have mentioned here. Per-

haps some of you have other thoughts and experiences that you may want to provide as a 

follow up to this evaluation.   

I do know that there are individual packets that can be purchased for use away from home. 

These are similar to wet wipes saturated with the various cleaner chemicals.  I carry some 

in my “Emergency Repair” kit in the car, but have never used them.  I have heard, howev-

er, that they are excellent to use for cleaning up oily and dirty surfaces in engine compart-

ments and the like. 
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October 
Birthdays 

 

 

    
October 

Anniversaries 

 
Bob Brasses 

Bob Merrick 

Maggi Wester 

Rich Horst 

Sherri Dodson 

Sharon Morris 

Bill & Ginny 
Landers 
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2019 Full Year Event Details::      
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
October 7th – Monthly Meeting -- Sports Café in Bridgeton 

• Dinner at 6:00 p.m. meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
• Address: 3579 Pennridge Drive, Bridgeton, 63044  (314) 298-1631 
• https://www.sportscafe.biz/ 

 
October 12th – “Cruise to the Wall” Perryville, MO 

• Meet at the Commuter Parking Lot at Vogel and Richardson Road 

• Meet 10:00 a.m, Leave at 10:15 a.m. to cruise to Perryville 

• Lunch at Mary Jane’s Burgers and Brew 

 102 N Jackson St, Perryville, MO 63775 

 573-547-6279 

 http://maryjaneburgers.com/ 

• Missouri’s National Veterans Memorial, with a duplicate of Washington DC’s Vietnam Me-
morial Wall. 

 1172 Veterans Memorial Parkway Perryville, Missouri 63775 

 (573) 547-2035 

 https://www.facebook.com/americaswall/ 

• Winery – Cave Vineyard 

 21124 Cave Road, Ste. Genevieve, Mo. 63670 

 573-543-5284 

 http://cavevineyard.com/ 
                 

November 4th – Monthly Meeting / Salute to Veterans / Food Drive 
• Annual Salute to Veterans, with free cake for all. 
• Bring canned or box foods for our Annual Food Drive 
• Dinner at 6:00 p.m. meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
• Address: 3579 Pennridge Drive, Bridgeton, 63044  (314) 298-1631 
• https://www.sportscafe.biz/ 

 
December 1st – Christmas Party / Toys for Tots Drive / Monthly Meeting 

• Starts at 11:30 a.m. 
• The Old Spaghetti Factory 
• 17384 Chesterfield Airport Rd – Chesterfield, MO 63005  (636) 536-9522 
• https://www.osf.com/ 

*** Don’t forget to bring a toy for Toys for Tots ***   
  

http://maryjaneburgers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/americaswall/
http://cavevineyard.com/
https://www.osf.com/
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GATEWAY  CHAPTER  MEMBERSHIP  APPLICATION 

AND  PROFILE  SHEET 

Annual Dues: $25.00 to the Gateway Chapter, 
Renewed: May of each year 

(BCA Membership also required for club liability insurance) 

  

 

Family & Personal Information: 

Name:______________________________________________________  Birth Month:______________ 

Spouse’s Name: ______________________________Birth Month:____________ Wedding:___________ 

Mailing Address: _______________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip Code ____________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone: ____________________________        Cell Phone __________________________ 

Email (required): _____________________________________________________________ 

Profession: _________________________________  Employer: __________________________ years ____ 

Spouse’s Profession: __________________________ Employer: __________________________ years ____ 

Buick Club of America Information:   http://www.buickclub.org/join/ 

You are required to be a BCA member.               BCA # ____________________ (required) 

Buicks now owned (Model & Body Style):______________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

About your other car interests: 

Collector cars now owned, other than Buicks: _______________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Member of other car clubs: ______________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Other auto related interests: ______________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Annual car events you currently attend: _____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

About your other interests: 

Hobbies, Collections other than cars:_______________________________________________________ 

(antiques, gardening, golf, etc)____________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

  
Please mail your application and / or chapter dues to our treasurer: 

                  Pete Nathan, # 1 Huntleigh Trails Lane, St. Louis, MO 63131 – Phone: 314-413-2966 

http://www.buickclub.org/join/
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